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SAUNDERSFOOT COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
	 	

Minutes	 of	 the	 Special	 General	 Meeting	 of	 the	 Saundersfoot	
Community	 Council	 held	 on	 Wednesday	 30th	 May	 2018	 at	 Little	
and	Large	Bites,	Saundersfoot	at	6.30pm		
	
Present:		 Cllrs	M	Williams	BEM	(Chair),	S	John	(Vice	Chair),	P	Baker	(County	Councillor),	
B	Cleevely,	R	Hayes	MBE,	S	Boughton-Thomas,	N	Sefton,	D	Ludlow	and	A	Upham		
	
1. Apologies	for	Absence	

	
Cllrs	T	Pearson,	A	Mattick	,	and	P	Beedles	
	

2. The	Community	Car	Park	
	
It	 was	 noted	 that	 over	 the	Whitsun	 School	 holiday	 this	 week	 the	 Community	 Car	
Park	and	access	to	the	playing	fields,	for	parking	purposes,	had	become	very	chaotic	
and	the	impending	pay	and	display	conditions	to	be	placed	upon	the	community	Car	
park	 could	 become	 confused	 with	 that	 of	 the	 paying	 for	 parking	 upon	 the	 sports	
field.	 Various	 scenarios	 were	 discussed	 regarding	 patrons	 paying	 to	 park	 in	 the	
Community	Car	Park	and	how	this	could	be	brought	to	fruition.		
	
While	discussions	were	taking	place	the	issue	of	insurance	and	liability	of	vehicular	
access	over	the	Council	owned	access	roadway	was	addressed.	This	is	still	a	matter	
that	has	not	been	confirmed.		
	
This	 heading	has	 been	diarised	 for	 the	 June	meeting	 following	 a	meeting	with	 the	
Saundersfoot	Sports	and	Social	Club	representatives,	advice	from	Solicitors	and	the	
Council’s	insurers.		
	
The	 Clerk	 confirmed	 that	 the	 Notices	 would	 be	 erected	 tomorrow	 within	 the	
Community	Car	Park	(Thursday	31st	May	2018)	
	
Cllrs	Boughton	Thomas	and	Hayes	MBE	left	the	meeting	
	

3. The	Saundersfoot	Community	 response	 to	 the	Pembrokeshire	Coast	National	
Park’s	Draft	Local	Development	Plan	

	
The	 draft	 response	 penned	 by	 Cllrs	 Baker	 and	 Williams	 BEM,	 taking	 into	
consideration	the	response	from	the	public	meeting,	correspondence	received	by	the	
Council	and	conversations	held	between	Councillors	and	members	of	the	public,	was	
circulated	by	the	Clerk	prior	to	this	evenings	meeting.		
	
Discussion	 took	 place	 regarding	 potential,	 addition	 sites	 around	 the	 Saundersfoot	
area.	 The	 Council	 did	 not	 think	 that	 there	were	 any	 further	 potential	 sites	 at	 this	
time.		
	
Cllr	 Sefton	 proposed	 that	 Cllr	 Baker	 should	 talk	 on	 behalf	 of	 Saundersfoot	
Community	 Council	 as	 their	 representative	 if	 so	 required;	 Cllr	 Williams	 BEM	
seconded	the	proposal	with	all	Council	in	full	agreement.		
	
All	Councillors	considered	 the	Draft	 response	and	 it	was	agreed	 that	 this	 response	
should	be	forwarded	to	Pembrokeshire	Coast	National	Park	for	their	consideration.	
	
Meeting	ended	at	7.45pm	


